SPECIAL MEETING NOVEMBER 30, 2010

A special meeting of the Mayfield Town Board was held on Tuesday, November 30, 2010 at 11AM at the Mayfield Municipal Complex 28 N School Street and opened with the Pledge of Allegiance led by Supervisor Argotsinger.

PRESENT Supervisor Richard Argotsinger

Councilman Vincent Coletti Councilman Shawn Humphrey Councilman Thomas Ruliffson Councilman Steve Van Allen

Others Present: Melissa Mazzarelli Assessor, Mel Dopp Highway Superintendent

RES# 191 CHANGING EAST SIDE OF BLUEBIRD LANE TO HUMMINGBIRD LANE

On motion by Councilman Van Allen seconded by Councilman Coletti the following resolution was ADOPTED 5 AYES (Argotsinger, Coletti, Humphrey, Ruliffson, Van Allen)

RESOLVED that the Mayfield Town Board approves to change the east side of Bluebird Lane to Hummingbird Lane, which Hummingbird Lane would be heading south to a right hand turn heading west to the other half of Bluebird Lane, which is .29 tenths. Bluebird will continue North to Rt. 29A and Hummingbird will be starting on 29A.

Melissa Mazzarelli Assessor reported that Stone Jug Road is not a 911 road. A discussion followed and a meeting will be held on Thursday, December 9th at 10AM with Garth Hillier from the Sherriff's Department, Mel Dopp Highway Superintendent and Melissa to go over the road names. Supervisor Argotsinger invited any board members that would like to attend.

A discussion was held on a payroll issue that occurred last week. It was decided to have the policy committee, highway committee and the Highway Superintendent draft a job description for the sanitation department.

Supervisor Argotsinger reported that an oversight on the insurance deducible paperwork has delayed members receiving their necessary paperwork that takes effect on Wednesday December 1st.

Mel Dopp Highway Superintendent reported that the fire district would like to give the town a generator and perhaps in exchange for doing the paving on the parking lot. A discussion followed with Councilman Van Allen and Mel Dopp Highway Superintendent to attend the Fire Commissioners meeting on December 15th and then will report back to the town board on December 16th.

RES# 192 PREPAY EMPLOYEES DEDUCIBLE FROM NTB

On motion by Councilman Van Allen seconded by Councilman Humphrey the following resolution was ADOTPED 5 AYES (Argotsinger, Coletti, Humphrey, Ruliffson, Van Allen)

SPECIAL MEETING NOVEMBER 30, 2010

RESOLVED that the Mayfield Town Board approves to prepay employees deductible from NBT until they have received their cards in the mail.

Mel Dopp stated that Stone Jug Road is a legal town road. A lengthy discussion again followed on road names.

On motion by Councilman Van Allen seconded by Councilman Humphrey the meeting was adjourned at 12:20PM 5 AYES (Argotsinger, Coletti, Humphrey, Ruliffson, Van Allen)

Respectfully Submitted:

Dorothy Hart, Town Clerk RMC